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27 September 2016 

ADVISORY 
TO ALL ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES 

ATTENTION GENERAL MANAGERS 

SUBJECT DOE Memorandum on Unscrupulous Solicitations 

Attached is a copy of the memorandum dated 26 September 2016 issued by DOE 
Secretary Alfonso G. Cusi, warning all concerned employees of DOE and attached 
agencies against unscrupulous solicitations being made using his name/position. 

It was stated in the said memorandum that the DOE does not authorize nor tolerate 
such acts. Encounters/attempts on such schemes are advised to be reported 
immediately to DOE (02) 840-2008 I (02) 840-2134 - Office of the Secretary or (02) 
840-2067 - Consumer Welfare Hotline, the nearest police station or through the 
Philippine National Police Hotline 911. 

Please note that NEA had issued an earlier advisory dated 28 July 2016 regarding 
the same concern. 

For your guidance. 
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Re:publi<.: of the Philippines 
DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY 

MEMORANDUM 

n 
FOR 

FROM 

DATE 

SUBJECT 

ALL EMPLOYEES OF THE DOE AND ITS ATTACHED 

AGENCIES 

THE SECRETARY 

26 September 2016 

WARNING ON UNSCRUPULOUS SOLICITATIONS 

This is to reiterate the previous warning regarding several reports that certain 
unscrupulous individuals are using the name of the Secretary or other DOE 
officials to ask for donations/solicitations for certain projects, events or· 
programs to extort money or gain favors. 

Please be advised that the Department of Energy (DOE) does not autnonze 
nor tolerate such acts. The DOE striccly adheres to the Code of Conduct and 
Ethical Standards for Public: Officials and Employees (Repuolic Act 6/13) which 
prohibits officials and employees from solicitmg or accepting rnoney or 
anythmg of monetary value from any person. 

Individuals who have encountered such schemes are advised to immediately 
report the matter to the DOE (02) 840-2008 I (02) 840- 2134 ·- Office of the 
Secretary or 8402067 - Consumer Welfare Hotline), the nearest po lice station 
or through the Philippine National Po lice Hotline 911 . 

ln addition, we encourage al l agencies, bureaus, services and offices to 
disseminate this warning to al l industry stakeho lders for information 
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